

Blackheath Village Society
Minutes of meeting
Wednesday 28th November 2018

Present: Liz Gilligan (Chair), Peter Herbert, Paul Brodie, Tracey Bull, Nick Harrison, Sam Purvis,

1. Apologies: Peter Maggs, Paul Vincent, Hamish Whiteman, Christina Hartshorn
2. Minutes of meeting 5.09.18 : Approved
3. Matters Arising: Nil
4. Villagers Pub Update

Now sold to Lux Homes – plan still in place for development of 2 cottages and a pub

Works started on tidying the garden

Pub committee met to discuss interaction with Lux Homes –

Highlighted interest in the pub

Request for more information – information not forthcoming therefore decision to not meet until further information provided. Need to provide the full spec of pub before starting work and specify the commercial agent for the project before meeting for discussions.

Email correspondence to ensure record of discussions, also copying in planning officer

Peter Herbert approached regarding the land adjacent to the pub, following discussion with BVS PH to channel all communication through the BVS following the provision of further information by the Lux Homes

Email from Jan Cope regarding plan of interaction with Lux Homes

Action: PB to email Jan to update her on the discussion regarding interaction with Lux Homes

Car on land adjacent to pub – PH placed 7 day notice to vacate private property on car. Peter Maggs also in contact with Waverley Social Services

5. Christmas Party

Set for 8th December

Action: LG to email village invitation reminder and request for help with set up and tidy up, send out personal invitations and arrange cheese

Action: HW to organise wine

Action: SP to coordinate hall decoration

6. Defibrillator

Both Defibs now checked and working

Peter Walshaw in discussion with Steve Pigeon First Responder from Chilworth to arrange training. Plan for session at Village Hall followed by session at Cricket Club

7. May Fair

Scheduled for 6th May – Sub group to convene January. LG to chair.

8. Village Email

Discussion to clarify the remit of the email – for village affairs and events, notice of things of interest to the village e.g. houses for sale but not for advertising events for commercial gain.

Action: NH to clarify who has access to the email

9. B4SH

Contact made by B4SH wanting to raise awareness of the project
Discussion that they could present after the AGM in March

Action: LG to email B4SH contact

10. AOB

Email from villager regarding the replacement of the posts at the crossroads which have been damaged. Some thought that they were originally funded by the BVS. Committee clarified that posts had been installed by Surrey County Council

Cricket Club Ball – to be held 15th June 2019 – Fund raising objective development of a 2nd ground at Grafham. Applying for funding grant from Sport England

11. DONM

Committee meeting Thurs 7th March 2019 – Venue Tresco

AGM Wed 20th March 8pm – Village Hall